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LOCATION: Webex (virtual meeting) 
 
DATE: 11/9/21 (rescheduled from 11/8/21) 
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COMMISSION ATTENDEES: Stefanie Marques, Tim Smith (ESHF), Zach Foster 
(ESHF), Zachary Goldstein (LSM), Carlos Torres (ESMC), Ashley Johnson 
(HSPP), Suad Wanna-Nakamura (HSPP), Susan Proper, (EC) Sammy Sarwar 
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NON-COMMISSION ATTENDEES: Contact ASTM for attendee list 
 
MEETING SUMMARY: 
 
Staff participated in the following subcommittee discussions: 
 
Negative votes on the weight positioning ballot were discussed and were 
resolved or withdrawn. The subcommittee decided to table the discussion on 
using a shot bag as a possible test weight.  An updated high chair standard will 
include the new ballot and be published later in the month. 
 
The wording of restraint system was discussed and the subcommittee decided to 
be consistent throughout the standard and that this change was editorial. This 
will also be included in the updated high chair standard.  
 
Revised figure task group reported that they determined there was no need to 
revise the stability test figures, because the current figures are sufficient.  
 
High chair incidents were discussed and a task group was formed to review 
incidents involving leg and frame failures, finger entrapments and restraint 
system failures. Subcommittee requested redacted IDI’s of incidents involved in 
these hazards.  
 
An elevated baby bath tub product was discussed and whether it falls under the 
scope of the high chair standard. The subcommittee determined that it most likely 
does not fall under the scope of high chair standard and will follow up with the 
bath tub subcommittee.  
 



 
 
 
 


